
Dear Members of the Great and Little Shelford

Community, 

I hope this week's newsletter finds you and your

family well. This week marks British Science

Week and we have been enjoying celebrating

Science throughout the curriculum. 
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As part of Science

Week, Reception have

been exploring the

theme of ‘Growth’ in

science in a variety of

ways.

We have been

‘growing’ our own

patterns by exploring

chromatography to

make coloured strips

which we use to make

a chromatography

collage. 



Science Week

On ‘Mars Day’ (Monday)
Reception were also
exploring the idea of
‘life’ living and growing
on Mars and designed
and drew pictures of
animals that we thought
might be able to survive
there!

Reception have also
enjoyed carrying out a
‘yeast’ experiment and
watching a balloon ‘grow’
as carbon dioxide was
released (we made two
kinds of bread – hot cross
buns and chapattis to
compare the effect of yeast
or no yeast in bread)
This afternoon children have
also been learning about
how teeth grow and how to
look after them and had a
go making their own set of
teeth using playdough.



Science Week

Year 4 also enjoyed
linking their Monday PE
lesson to Science week,
with a focus on how to
create an outdoor gym. 

We started by looking at
different outdoor
activities, along with
planning some ideas for
how to be creative with
an outdoor activity
idea. 

Afterwards, we enjoyed
using the variety of
fixed and loose
equipment to create a
variety of outdoor gym
activities. 



We currently have two opportunities to join the
wonderful Shelford Team.

Firstly, we have the opportunity to join the Shelford
Staff Team as Breakfast Club Leader. Further details
can be found here. 

Secondly, we have an opportunity to join the work of
the Governing Board through our Clerk to the
Governors vacancy. You can find details here.

Mrs. Hallebro and Mrs. Alcock, two of our teaching
assistants will be leaving the staff team at the end of
this term. I know you will join me in thanking them for
their hard work across different classes over recent
years. We will be very sad to see them go, but wish
them all the very best for the future. 

Finally, we shared with you a little while ago that Mrs.
Fox would be leaving us. Today, we held interviews
for the role and I am delighted to announce on
behalf of the Governing Board that we have
appointed Mr. Kerin to the role. I am sure you will join
me in warmly welcoming Mr. Kerin to the Shelford
community and we look forward to him being able to
visit and get to know the Y4 class before joining Mrs.
Stewart in leading the class. 

Staff Updates

  
Farewell!Farewell!

https://shelfordschool.eschools.co.uk/website/breakfast_club_leader/600596
https://shelfordschool.eschools.co.uk/website/vacancies_1/388029


The PTA quiz, held on Saturday 5th March was
a huge success and a wonderful evening’s
entertainment, raising over £950 for the PTA.
Congratulations to the winning team The
Shelford Slayers and thank you to all involved. 

Save the date! We are holding a second hand
uniform sale at school pick up from 3pm on
Friday 18th March. The weather is looking
promising so come and have a browse and
pick yourself up some bargains. Any donations
made go to the school PTA (cash/card/bank
transfer). 

PTA Announcements



C E L E B R A T I O N  W O R S H I P  -  4 T H  M A R C H  2 0 2 2

Alex A-R  - for fantastic computing work relating to the ‘Moving our

Robot’ unit, showing great focus and demonstrating understanding.

Olivia T – for working hard on phonics skills and a concerted effort to

improve concentration.

Leopold S-L – for being so helpful to others when making the Runaway

Chapati men.

Henry M  - for trying very hard to make the right choices and showing

great self-awareness in learning.

 

Pupils gathered together on Zoom for our weekly Celebration Worship. As

we joined, we shared our song relating to Positive Choices. 

We opened the celebration worship with our signed gathering statement

linked to our school vision.

Celia - Pupil Acts of Kindness - Gilly, Sylvie and the Godsal family - for

their incredible efforts in arranging aid for Ukrainian refugees on the Polish

borders. 

Cyril - Staff Acts of Kindness - Mrs. Cross - for her hard work, care and

enthusiasm throughout the classes she teaches. 

Silver Bins: Y2 & Y4

Dinner Winner:  Y4

Wonderful Walkers: Y6

Shelford Mile:

5 miles

Y4 – Ember, Lily, Jessica, Barnes, Hatty, Leo, Jack, Annabel, Luke, Andrew

Silver

Y1 – Florrie, Rocky, Alexa, Isabelle

Star Writer:

Elliot R – for an excellent story about Johnny and the Magic Pearl, which

included high quality vocabulary and accurate punctuation.

Headteacher Awards:

 

Housepoints: this week's winning house is domus fortium

- the house of courage - The Stags.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5OsYCUSIDEE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5OsYCUSIDEE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5OsYCUSIDEE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5OsYCUSIDEE


Announcements

Home Learning
 

Please be aware that pupils who test
positive with Covid are entitled to home
learning materials. Pupils ill with other

illness or electing to isolate are not
entitled to home learning materials.

However, we may be able to signpost
resources. 

 Cambridge Festival
 

Simon Watt, biologist and stand-up comedian will be hosting ‘The
Ugly Animal Preservation Society’ about the animal kingdom’s most
monstrous and what makes them amazing. Book here!

In ‘Covid for Kids’, an interactive show for ages 7 upwards, we
follow Corry the Coronavirus around the world causing chaos and
misery until she is brought under control by a team of Super
Scientists. Presented by Professor Tom Solomon, the Director of the
UK’s Emerging Infections Research Unit at the University of Liverpool,
book here!

Ginny Smith helps you make the most of your memory with quizzes
and games in ‘Mastering Memory’ and explains why we can’t always
trust what we remember. Book here!

Hands-on and drop in activities for children and families will be
across central Cambridge locations on the 2/3 April. To see the full
list of events, both online and in-person please click here!

Virtual Instrumentalists Concert
 

We are holding our usual annual Spring Term Instrumentalists Concert
virtually this year. Our Music Teachers are working very hard with

instrumentalists to record performances. Once completed, we will
share the virtual concert with you. 

https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/events/ugly-animal-preservation-society-simon-watt
https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/events/covid-kids
https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/events/mastering-memory-ginny-smith
https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/events


Rainbow Preschool





Easter Activities - Sawston Leisure Centre



Easter Activities - Sawston Leisure Centre


